

This document was generated by AI and is not an official meeting record. It may contain errors

Transcript

February 5, 2025, 5:31PM

H1 **HOA Room 140** 0:07

Sorry, we're gonna start over again.

Good morning, everyone.

This is Altona Sapanian from the chief Executive office, and I'll call the meeting to order now.

Please note the meeting will be muted for all participants.

Unmute yourselves using the teams app or by dialing *6 if you're calling into the meeting.

As a reminder, public comment is limited to two minutes.

I also want to note that there is a special closed. There is a special agenda.

That will immediately precede.

This meeting.

So we will start with roll call with the board offices going first in person.

District Anders Quarry, 5th District, Victoria, Goma. Second District, 1st district.

I can district your eyes. 4th District Lily's stuff.

The only second district. And then if we could go around the room and have everybody introduce themselves, please. Jacob Kramer, government affairs, public health.

Bill Kitty Dmh Ham Wong, CEO.

Occupational therapist Rochelle in the 2nd district.

We will now proceed.

Do we have representatives from the first district on the call?

We have representatives from the 2nd district.

VY **Vera, Yolanda** 1:28

Hi, Yolanda Vera, 2nd district.

H1 HOA Room 140 1:33

We have representatives from the third district on the call.

FW Fox, Aaron William 1:36

Aaron Fox, third district.

H1 HOA Room 140 1:38

Oxford St.

We have representatives from the 4th district on the call.

VM Vega, Michelle 1:44

They have.

H1 HOA Room 140 1:47

We have representatives from the 5th district on the call.

VM Vega, Michelle 1:50

Michelle Vega.

H1 HOA Room 140 1:54

See, we have Co budget on the call.

Do we have any other Co staff on the call?

That would like to introduce themselves.

Do we have any representatives from County Council on the call?

Do we have representatives from health services on the call?

OT Ovsanna Thomas 2:15

Good morning, osana, Thomas.

H1 HOA Room 140 2:18

We have representatives from public health on the call.

You have representatives from mental health on the call.

CD **Connie Draxler** 2:27
Good morning Connie Draxler.

LJ **La Tina Jackson** 2:30
Good morning, Latina Jackson.

AT **Anil Matta Thomas** 2:33
Good morning, Anil, Thomas.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 2:33
Good morning.
We have representatives from any associations or organizations that would like to introduce themselves.

RR **Reymond Reding** 2:46
Hi I'm Raymond Redding.
I'm with Community Health Project Los Angeles.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 2:54
Do we have any members of the public that would like to introduce themselves?
We'll now proceed with today's agenda and move to the second item. Information items. We have two information items on today's agenda.
It is a health health services item authorized the acquisition of two dimensions mammography systems for various Department of Health services facilities.
Are there any questions from the board offices on this item?
Question I want just one question.
How was this sole contract identified?
With the specific, I think it's.
Is there anybody from health services to respond to these questions?

OT **Ovsanna Thomas** 3:43
I believe we should have someone on the call.

JC Jay Cheng 3:49
Hi, I'm Jay Chang. I have.

OT Ovsanna Thomas 3:49
Julio, are you on?

JC Jay Cheng 3:52
Hi, this is Jay Champ. Health services supply chain.
I'm sorry I didn't catch that question.

H1 HOA Room 140 3:58
No, it's OK. Victoria Gomez, 2nd district.
I just had a question on in terms of identifying this specific sole contract with this vendor they identified.

JC Jay Cheng 4:12
Yeah, that's what. That's what that's we are on the same page.
That's what I know too, so.
I would prefer twt to look up.

H1 HOA Room 140 4:20
I can follow up with Alan.
The letter does say it was the ones.

VY Vera, Yolanda 4:25
Someone sounds like they're talking.

H1 HOA Room 140 4:26
Sorry, is somebody talking?
We can't hear your voices really far away. Really. Answer your question.

JC Jay Cheng 4:28
Yeah.

H1 HOA Room 140 4:33

I just wanted to like compare to other.

Was there Victoria's question? I understand from the board letter that this is the same company that is used for previous sole source person agreements.

But how did we get to the point of sole source acquisition in previous ones, but?

Does anyone DHS there to knowledge receipt of the question?

JC Jay Cheng 4:58

Because they don't.

Hi I'm I'm sorry.

This is Jay Chen from house services.

Can you hear me?

Yes, this is the standard standardized equipment for the three, the 3D mammography system that is being purchased for all health services facilities and this is one of the couple 2 for Humphrey and Hudson.

H1 HOA Room 140 5:21

Thanks. Can I follow up on that question?

So I know this is a standardized equipment, but are there any current sets DHS is taking to evaluate other vendors or technology that will still meet standards for DHS?

Yeah.

JC Jay Cheng 5:42

Yes, if they this is they. We have a radiology committee. That was that was created and being evaluated and this is this the the equipment that's being selected for dhis DHS standards.

H1 HOA Room 140 5:42

Did you hear that question? Sorry.

Thank you.

It.

So that radiology committee still meets frequently.

JC Jay Cheng 6:05
Yes.

H1 HOA Room 140 6:06
Thank you.
Was your question answered or do you have a question?
And her hand up.
Yolanda, go for it.

VY Vera, Yolanda 6:26
Oh, let's see.
Am I off mute? I think so.
I just had a follow up question. If DHS has a list of all the equipment radiology equipment that it tends to replace because it's dated across its system. If you could share that list.

JC Jay Cheng 6:48
Yes, I can go back to the radiology committee and request for that list.

VY Vera, Yolanda 6:51
Thank you.

H1 HOA Room 140 6:54
Thanks for that, Yolanda, because I think that's a good list for all of us.
I had a question around the operating budget impact.
I talked about associated ongoing maintenance.
Do we have an estimated cost of what that is?

JC Jay Cheng 7:15
I'm sorry, I I.
Don't think I.

H1 HOA Room 140 7:20
Operating budget impact, it said DHS will request and fund the associated ongoing

maintenance, so wanted to know if there was an estimated cost.
We knew what that was, whether it's an annual estimated cost for maintenance or.

JC **Jay Cheng** 7:37

I do not have that information, but I can get that back to you.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 7:40

Great. Thank you.

This is from St. 4.

Other questions?

Thank you.

Is there any public comment on this item?

Thank you so much.

We will now move to the third item on the Agenda board motions.

We have one board motion on today's agenda. It is.

A supervisor, real District 2 and supervisor Real District 4 motion implementing the pilot to enable county libraries to better serve their UN House and.

I'll turn it over.

Second, I'm gonna share the screen.

Sorry, give me one second.

Hi everyone.

Lily Sofiani with the 2nd district. I'm going to give you a brief overview of the motion that we're bringing to the board.

So this motion is entitled implementing the pilot to enable our county libraries to better serve our unused patrons.

This is really meant to focus on the unhealth folks that frequent our low county libraries that have a mental health crisis or might have an incident related to a mental health crisis in the libr.

Ary's next slide please.

I'll give you a quick background. This motion is in response to the our original motion, which was a report back that we passed back in September of 2024, coauthored by Supervisor Han Han's office. And it's really in response to the uptick that our county libr.

Have seen in incidents over the last five or six years where they're having more and more people experiencing homelessness that frequent the libraries.

Having incidents that are range anywhere from.

Umm, you know, mild incidents that need some intervention comes down to very severe incidents that could be life or death. Someone you know locking up and there might be an overdose where 911 is called umm. Over the last six years libraries have seen 19,006.

128 security incidents that they've recorded related to mental health and and unhoused patrons. This is putting a really great strain on librarians and their staff.

So this motion is in response to our original motion with the report back.

We received a report back on December 19th from the library and another one from Dmh in January, giving us their recommendations on what is needed to address this issue.

So this motion coming to the board is in response to those. Those two report backs where they are recommending that we send two outreach teams from IHOP which is interim housing outreach program.

To they have a staff of professionals on the team.

Along with homeless outreach professionals that can connect them to resources and housing.

Then to the libraries that the 10 highest need libraries where we're seeing the greatest incidents. Next slide please.

So really quickly, I'll just give you the three directives in this motion.

So, directive one, we're we're directing the library and dmh to collaborate with each other to implement the pilot program.

This pilot actually existed prior to the pandemic.

So it's not a new pilot that we're starting. We're we're just reinstating the pilot that existed and was very successful before the pandemic before.

Closed and we went into COVID-19 and had to shut down a lot of those successful programs.

We're reinstating this with a Directive 1.

Directive 2 is asking dmhm library to establish Physical Space Office hours where they can develop this program and really begin doing this work beginning January 27th. But really having the efforts.

At least developed by April 30th.

And to begin deployment from from the locations and a dispatch of the teams.

To have the highest needs and finally the last directive is asking dmh and library to collect data and outcomes and report to the board quarterly.

We could really successful and and what is needed and and how we can expand the program based on current needs, post pandemic or while you know during the current crisis.

We're in so that that really is the gist of the motion.

Are the 10 highest impact libraries?

Library sent us a list in there.

VY Vera, Yolanda 13:56

I'm sorry, can you repeat the question?

H1 HOA Room 140 13:58

What are the 10 libraries?

Sorry, I'm yelling for those in the room. It's only.

AT Anil Matta Thomas 14:02

Hmm.

H1 HOA Room 140 14:05

The first one is Linux that has the highest number of incidents.

Library sent us a list of the libraries.

With all of the incidents in their report back from December 19th, that is the second link in the month.

So that I put both links in the motion so you could quickly access those.

Thank you, Lily.

Yeah, I know.

Providers are really appreciative of IHOP services and shelters.

I'm wondering how this will impact.

Provision of IHOP services throughout the interim housing sites, so Dmh is here to respond to how the contracting will happen with IHOP and the the restationing set of some of the teams.

I don't know if Latina or still Latina or.

LJ La Tina Jackson 14:49

Yes.

Yes, I can speak to.

Good morning, everyone.

So IHOP is a new program and dmh is in the process of hiring staff for the program at this time.

Because we are rolling out to the 8 service areas as we bring staff on.

H1 HOA Room 140 15:10

OK.

L La Tina Jackson 15:12

The plan is to utilize the you know, the staffing that we hire for the service areas that are being going to come on.

Later in the the rollout to use a portion of those staff to support this effort.

The IHOP program is, you know, pretty robustly staffed. So we don't anticipate a significant impact.

Again, it's it's part of the reason we approached this from staffing, you know, creating small teams to staff the soup district. And we planned, according to the Soup district, as opposed to the service area.

Because that would have a larger impact on the IHOP program and the plan to address the long term support of the libraries and to address the equity needs across all eight service areas will be part of the budget process going forward.

Again, we're pulling this from what we have available to us now in terms of staffing.

In the homeless services space for dmh.

But we will.

H1 HOA Room 140 16:21

Thank you.

L La Tina Jackson 16:21

We are in the process right now.

Planning what that will look like for a budget.

Ask in in the next fiscal year.

H1 HOA Room 140 16:31

I build up your questions.

I had a similar question and Latina. Thank you.

You actually answered the second part of my question, which was do we know the the budget impact of this?

And then in terms of diverting stuff, can you let us know where those staff were going to go that will now be going to the libraries?

Have my question make sense? Thank you.

L **La Tina Jackson** 16:52

Uh.

When you when you say I'm sorry, Lily, you said where the staff will go now that they're gonna be going to the libraries.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 17:01

Right. Where would they have gone?

They not, would they not be diverted to libraries?

L **La Tina Jackson** 17:05

Yeah, well.

Yes. So the roll out for the IHOP program we aligned with.

The the homeless count, right?

You know the population of the point in time homeless count.

So the last service areas that will be coming on board for the IHOP program are service areas 3, seven and one.

So we we are essentially you know pulling two staff.

From those respective service areas that we're hiring that we're gonna be bringing on board and they I will, I will say the impact is not you know we don't anticipate that it'll be.

Huge because the staffing for the IHOP program, it's basically it's 16 staff.

Per person service area and except with the exception of service areas four and six, which have two teams.

So we don't anticipate that there will be a significant impact, but starting with service areas 1/3 and 7:00, we will be pulling.

Two staff to support.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 18:16

OK.

L **La Tina Jackson** 18:19
The five subdivisions.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 18:22
So if I'm understanding correctly.
The IHOP teams will still go out as planned, including service area 3-7 and one.

L **La Tina Jackson** 18:29
Yes, ma'am.
Yes.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 18:32
Except they will have less staff because they will be moved, OK? And and will they be able to function and work?

L **La Tina Jackson** 18:35
Yes.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 18:41
Within that, those staff limitations.

L **La Tina Jackson** 18:44
Yes, they were absolutely.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 18:47
And I am.
And I don't know if you know this, but in terms of the budget impacts, do you have a sense of how much it will cost?

L **La Tina Jackson** 18:55
Well, we know it'll be roughly 1.7 for the the staff that we are pulling right now and that that is where you know, assuming we are doing.
A.
A team that consists of 1 clinician and one bachelor's level like medical case worker.

It's roughly 1.7 for those for the five soup districts, and we from a supervisory standpoint, we only have the supervisors that we out with that we've allocated.

H1 HOA Room 140 19:18

Thank you.

L La Tina Jackson 19:25

For the IHOP program, so we'll need to use a portion of their time to provide supervisory support until again till we're able to go through a formal budget process and ask for the the staffing that we actually need to to build a program.

H1 HOA Room 140 19:43

Thank you. And I have just one more question. Livia, I really appreciate that this was a former service that went way and we're bringing it back potentially.

Can you talk a little bit about what the pilot or what this program looked like prior to COVID and how it will be different now?

L La Tina Jackson 20:02

Yeah. So.

I can.

I can speak just a little bit about.

You know, kind of what what we did previously, so.

H1 HOA Room 140 20:11

Yeah.

L La Tina Jackson 20:13

Basically, we have clinicians that are in the the library and able to respond to patrons that are in need of support.

It varies by branch according to what the need is, but we had service.

H1 HOA Room 140 20:27

Yes.

L La Tina Jackson 20:31

Or office hours where the clinicians.

Then when would be at the branch and available to provide support on an ad hoc basis to patrons that were coming through that were identified as homeless and connect them to our broader system that included, you know, connecting them to outpatient services or FSP.

At the time we had, you know, a small number of individuals that needed, you know, crisis support and that crisis support was predominantly responded to.

Bio Emergency outreach and Triage division as you notice pmrt that would come into into those spaces and provide support. I would say for a a long term plan. What we'd like to see is of course that to have those part of the reason we wanted to do it.

In teams, as opposed to having.

What was originally in the pilot? We have one clinician.

What we and that clinician was sort of by by themselves.

Conducting office hours. What we learned during that pilot is, you know, there's unpredictability around.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 21:40

Good evening.

L **La Tina Jackson** 21:41

You know what you're going to experience and.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 21:44

You know.

L **La Tina Jackson** 21:46

Any given time, patrons may need you know more support.

And particularly if there's a need to respond to a crisis event, we would want more than one personnel on site. So the long term plan is to have those individuals.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 21:58

Good morning.

L **La Tina Jackson** 22:04

Lp's designated and working as teams so that if they needed to respond to a, you

know, helping someone receive, you know, crisis support and you know, potentially engaging in, you know, facilitating an involuntary hospitalization, that they would have, you know, the support to do so right, like.

H1 HOA Room 140 22:24

No.

L La Tina Jackson 22:26

Because they'd have a clinician who's designated to do so.

In addition to having.

A medical caseworker staff who could.

Who was there to support the logistics of arranging for hospitalization?

'Cause it really does take.

Two people.

The other reason we wanted to have a team is just to build in some redundancy. If you know staff are calling up for the day that we have a plan where people can provide support and we wouldn't leave a branch without any coverage, right that we we could.

H1 HOA Room 140 22:56

Good morning.

L La Tina Jackson 22:56

Provide that support.

And and also you know some in some of the branches they conducted groups, right there was, as I recall like a coffee in conversation group that took place in in some of the libraries in service area four really encouraging patrons that were experiencing public assistance to come in.

And you know, kind of have some conversations about their needs and to understand what.

Services and supports were out there.

There, in addition, we did was what was essentially.

A.

A homeless like a service connect day within the library branches at A at a predictable cadence.

H1 HOA Room 140 23:37

What was the latest score?

LJ La Tina Jackson 23:44

So patrons who were experiencing homelessness could rely upon the fact that on every Tuesday on the third Tuesday of every month at this particular branch, there are going to be a number of offices that are central to.

H1 HOA Room 140 23:59

Thank you.

LJ La Tina Jackson 23:59

Me. You know, getting housing like, you know, having the DNV come in and do replacement IDs, having the Social Security Office, you know, come in and, you know, provide support with applying for disability benefits.

H1 HOA Room 140 24:06

Thank you.

Please.

LJ La Tina Jackson 24:15

We have dpss supporting applications for Cal fresh and medical like having just one concentrated day that patrons can rely on access to services that would help them. Move the ball in terms of, you know, moving into a permanent housing or housing space.

H1 HOA Room 140 24:33

OK.

Hey, thank you so much.

I have another, somewhat unrelated question, but I I was a little surprised to see that Rosemary had such a high number of security incidents just given that there are a lot of other cities that have more on House individuals and sg.

Can you provide any insights on why these numbers were so high or how these incidents were measured?

With me, I do believe library is here, Yolanda, not from our office.
Yolanda Pena is here to respond.

YP **Yolanda Pina** 25:12

Hi, good morning, everyone.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 25:13

Good morning.

YP **Yolanda Pina** 25:15

We use a tracking system for our security incidents as well as our security logs as well.

Can I ask who asked that question?

Because I can provide you some specific information related to Rosemead and the data if you'd like that, that might be more helpful.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 25:32

Yeah, I would agree.

Yeah, this is Jasmine from the 1st district.

YP **Yolanda Pina** 25:37

OK Jasmine.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 25:43

Yolanda, do you still have a question?

VY **Vera, Yolanda** 25:44

Yeah, I I did.

And it is really more of a comment. I was happy with Tina to hear that the department is thinking of addressing how to address some of the equity issues in a future budget.

Asks when we were crunching the numbers of library, noted that like more than 50% of the incidents were in second district libraries.

H1 HOA Room 140 26:00

Yes.

VY Vera, Yolanda 26:04

So, so happy to to see that the department is going to be thinking about ways that you can flexibly address where the demand is.

And and you know, given workers add workers.

You know, being calling out and just like the days and the particular events that happened.

So we'll be following up with you on that.

LJ La Tina Jackson 26:23

Thank you, Lind.

H1 HOA Room 140 26:27

Annette, did you still have a question?

TA Trejo, Annette 26:30

Yes, I do. Samantha, with the 1st district as well.

So I actually have two questions.

So the first one being for dmh.

Basically, I was just wondering being that they will be supervised off site.

Through the IHOP program and you have one clinician and one caseworker that will be working on site. Would the clinician be licensed or registered with the behavioral board?

Like what item number would they be filling?

LJ La Tina Jackson 27:03

So the at this time we're we're planning on hiring a psychiatric social workers. That is the the stopping target pattern that we identify whenever possible. We seek a licensed professional.

I have to say, you know, I think across the nation license, mental health professionals are in high demand.

H1 HOA Room 140 27:20

OK.

LJ La Tina Jackson 27:28

So that is not always, you know, possible.

We are prepared to bring on a.

The license wavered individual, meaning that they have their masters degree and they are registered with the Board of Behavioral Science and to provide clinical supervision to support that individual.

Obtaining their license and, you know, in terms of them being located at like a remote site, you know, not, you know directly with their their supervisor, that's kind of consistent with any field program that we're doing and will be consistent with IHOP as well, right like that.

That the supervisor is out of central location, that that they're providing remote remote services in the field. But of course we will build in.

H1 HOA Room 140 28:05

Yeah.

No.

LJ La Tina Jackson 28:14

Opportunities for group supervision, individual supervision, as well as field audits and field visits with the supervisor.

TA Trejo, Annette 28:25

Thank you, Latina.

My next question was for libraries.

So they had submitted a board letter actually requesting armed security, and that was continued for an upcoming board meeting. And just wondering how this program establishing this two person team essentially from dmh in these sites would be impacting that board letter request if at all.

YP Yolanda Pina 28:57

Thanks for the question, Annette.

We, as you know, continued that board letter to the 25th.

So I just want to hopefully remind everyone that the social workers and the armed security guards are really a compliment.

To a safety Wellness social services in the library. OK, so with the social worker impact team that we have here, we will be still looking at the data again.

H1 HOA Room 140 29:24

No.

YP Yolanda Pina 29:27

Based upon the initial board questions from the board a few weeks ago, we may consider doing some revisions, but at this point we're still looking at the data, but it looks like it still may be somewhat of the same.

So I don't want to be too pre-emptive and say something that may change a little bit later, but please know that these are complimentary services for the overall holistic safety and Wellness for both.

Not only the customers, but as well as our staff.

In the libraries.

Thank you, Annette.

TA Trejo, Annette 30:01

Thank you, Linda.

LJ La Tina Jackson 30:02

May I speak to that just a little bit?

H1 HOA Room 140 30:02

OK.

LJ La Tina Jackson 30:06

Please, I just you know, I know about the the motion that it that it was carried over but I just want to be sure that that there's an understanding that the the presence of social workers in the library or these teams in the library does not.

Replace the need for.

Security in the library setting, you know, as you were saying, it is complementary to

to the work that we will be doing.

There. But but you know, in no way should seem that the staff that we place there are going to somehow replace the need for security in the library settings. In my recollection of the pilot that we did was that there was, you know, security in the libraries already.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 30:36

You know.

L **La Tina Jackson** 30:53

When we, when we were there in those branches.

So I just wanted to to put that out there, that we do hope to have an impact.

On you know the the the frequency with which the library needs to request law enforcement support for an incident happening in the library.

Because maybe we're able to intervene and, you know, provide some redirection and some crisis intervention services, you know, crisis resolution, but we.

Don't you know, based upon you know, our conversations and preparing this?

Motion response and reviewing the security incidents and the security logs that were submitted by the library to determine the 10 high needs libraries that it is clear that there and we didn't see it wasn't exhaustive, right?

Like we saw sampling of the security incident reports and security logs, but it is clear that there was still a need for security in the in the branches in the same way that it was when we did the previous.

YP **Yolanda Pina** 32:06

Thank you Latina for that.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 32:10

Additional questions.

Is there any public comment on this item?

SP **Sharis Peters** 32:21

Yes, please.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 32:23

OK, please raise your hands and I'll call on you.

I see Marco.

MF **Mariko Farinacci-Gonzalez** 32:29

Hey, good morning.

My name is Mariko Faranacci.

I work at La County Library.

Thank you very much, Yolanda and Latina for giving so much information that I think is somewhat overlooked when it comes to libraries. And while library staff wear many hats in order to best serve our communities, library staff are in full support of Supervisor Mitchell's motion to bring.

Mental health clinicians and homeless outreach teams to help us and the staff at libraries.

With our UN House patrons.

As the issue becomes increasingly unmanageable for us and we want to make sure that we are treating our unhoused patrons in a mental health crisis with trauma informed, dignified matter and connect them to streamlined resources.

Thank you very much.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 33:15

Thank you.

Karina.

CC **Carina Castellanos** 33:20

Good morning.

My name is Karina Castellanos.

I'm the library manager at Lenox Library and I wanted to share that we were fortunate enough to have admh clinician during the pilot program that ended. We had a great experience with our clinician. He was able to approach situations and deal with patients with mental illness. He also.

Taught staff techniques on how to approach patrons and deescalate certain situations.

Since he was assigned to a few libraries in our area, he was able to we were able to reach out to him.

And this is.

And he was able to assist us with situations prior to us calling police and in those cases, many times he was able to explain the library guidelines to the patrons and connect them with resources.

Therefore, I fully support supervisors Mitchell's motion to bring back mental health conditions and homeless outreach teams to help us help our patrons who are in need of services and resources. Thank you.

H1 HOA Room 140 34:16

Thank you.

Yes.

Miss Peters, sorry if I'm mispronouncing your name.

SP Sharis Peters 34:28

Thank you.

Good morning, everyone.

I'm calling in support of Supervisor Mitchell's motion to provide mental health clinicians and UN House outreach teams to our highlighted libraries.

We work really hard to ensure our libraries are safe and welcoming places for everyone, and this has become more and more difficult due to the unique and varied needs of our UN House neighbours needs with our staff are not trained or able to consistently handle effectively.

It's no secret that our libraries are places of refuge for the unhoused offering protection from the weather.

There, outside dangers.

It's a safe place to rest and a reliable place to get help and resources. We need this assistance desperately to ensure that our neighbors, all of our neighbors, including families and children of all ages, feel safe and confident that our libraries can continue to provide the Community support.

Everyone has grown to expect thanks so much for listening.

H1 HOA Room 140 35:21

Yeah.

Is there any other public comment on this board motion?

You so much we will now move to items.

Don't have anything for item.

Four or five. So we'll move to item six, public comment reminder that public comment is limited to two minutes.

Is there any general public comment on today's agenda?

Sorry, should I read it?

Hands up, would you like to make general public comment?

Yeah, I think it just stayed up, OK.

Thank you all so much.

We will now move to adjourn the meeting.

Thanks for participating in the meeting and we will now start the special.

We will now proceed to the special agenda. Thank you.

FW **Fox, Aaron William** 36:21

Is that a different link or we're on the same one?

H1 **HOA Room 140** 36:24

We are going to be.

Please stay on this meeting.

It'll be on this.

FW **Fox, Aaron William** 36:28

Great. Thanks.

H1 **HOA Room 140** 36:28

Just hold on if you're going to stay for that item, please.

LJ **La Tina Jackson** 36:32

Thank you very much.

□ **Atineh Sepanian** stopped transcription